

# Fees and Charges 2023/2024

Adopted Date: 22 May 2023

# **Table Of Contents**

Bourke Shire Council	9
Environmental Services	9
Inspections	9
Amusement Rides	9
Development Applications	9
Fee for Development Application	9
Fee for Advertisements	
Fee for Dwelling - House	10
Fee for Development Other	10
Additional Fee Designated Development	10
Additional Fee Intergrated Development	10
Additional Fee Requiring Concurrence	10
Inspection of Relocatable Dwellings	10
Fee for Request of Review	11
Fee for Application for Modification	11
Construction/Complying Development Certificate	11
Construction Certificate	11
Installation of Transportable Dwelling	12
Fee for Other Certificates	12
Building Work Inspection Fee	12
Subdivision of Land	13
Development Requiring Advertising	14
General Fees to Building Construction	14
Certificates	14
Cancellation Fee	
Planning	14
Outstanding Orders	15
Building	15
Caravan Parks	15
Cemetery Fees	16
General	16
Weekend	16
Environmental Planning & Assessment Act	16

# Table Of Contents [continued]

Development Applications Drainage Deposits	
Development Application Admin/Correspond Fee	
Development Application	
Road Maintenance (subdivision)	
Impounding	
Fees General	17
Motor Vehicle	18
Companion Animals	
Companion Animals – Life Time Identification	18
Companion Animals - Section 18	18
Dangerous Dogs	
Landfill	19
Waste Volume	
Domestic E-Waste	
Green Waste	19
Tyre Disposal Fee	19
Recyclables	20
Contaminated Waste	20
Out of Hours Waste Depot Access	21
Incinerator Charges	21
Professional Services	21
Manager Environmental Services	21
Environmental Technical Officer	21
Ranger & Weeds Officer	21
Coordinator Development & Regulatory Officer	
Other	
Saleyards	22
Septic Tanks	
Installation	22
Septic Disposal	22
Sewerage Inspection Fees	22
Swimming Pools	22
Privately Owned	22

# Table Of Contents [continued]

Public Pool	23
Domestic Waste	23
Approvals under LGA S.68	24
Corporate Services	25
Laminating	25
Photocopying	
Scanning	
Printing	
Maps	
Copy of Council Documents	
Rates	
Interest on Overdue Rates & Charges	
GIPA	
Subpoenas	
Dental Records	
Library	
Membership Cards	
Photo Copying/Printing/Scanning/Faxing	
Inter Library Loan Requests	
Information Research Services	
Laminating Services	28
Tourism	29
Back O'Bourke Centre	29
Engineering Services	31
Council Office	31
Council Chambers	31
Committee Room	31
Coolican Oval	31
Davidson Oval	31
Darling Park & Stage Area	32
Bourke Sporting Complex Area A – JB Renshaw	

# Table Of Contents [continued]

Squash Courts	3
Hire of Council Facilities	3
Bourke Community Centre	3
Public Gates - Ramp & Grids	3
Roads	3:
Water	3:
Water Connection Fee	3
Water Availability/Access Charges	
Water Consumption/Usage	
Metred Reading	
Bulk Water Tanker Sales	
Water Repairs	
Sewer	3!
Sewer Repairs	3
Sewerage Connection Fee	
Sewerage Availability/Access Charge	
Drainage	30
Drainage  Private Works Hire - External Plant Rates	
Private Works Hire - External Plant Rates	30
Private Works Hire - External Plant Rates	3
Private Works Hire - External Plant Rates  Graders  Loaders	3
Private Works Hire - External Plant Rates	3 3 3
Private Works Hire - External Plant Rates  Graders  Loaders  Backhoes/Skid Steers	30333333
Private Works Hire - External Plant Rates  Graders  Loaders  Backhoes/Skid Steers  Tractors	
Private Works Hire - External Plant Rates  Graders  Loaders  Backhoes/Skid Steers  Tractors  Rollers	
Private Works Hire - External Plant Rates  Graders  Loaders  Backhoes/Skid Steers  Tractors  Rollers  Water Carts	
Private Works Hire - External Plant Rates  Graders  Loaders  Backhoes/Skid Steers  Tractors  Rollers  Water Carts  Miscellaneous	
Private Works Hire - External Plant Rates  Graders  Loaders  Backhoes/Skid Steers  Tractors  Rollers  Water Carts  Miscellaneous  Mowers	
Private Works Hire - External Plant Rates  Graders  Loaders  Backhoes/Skid Steers  Tractors  Rollers  Water Carts  Miscellaneous  Mowers  Pumps Water/Waste Water	
Private Works Hire - External Plant Rates  Graders	
Private Works Hire - External Plant Rates  Graders	
Private Works Hire - External Plant Rates  Graders	

#### Introduction

Each year Council is required to determine fees and charges for services it provides.

The fees and charges are made up of fees provided under relevant Acts, and also those fees determined by Council.

Section 608(1) of the Local Government Act 1993, provides that "a Council may charge and recover an approved fee for any service it provides ....".

Subsection 2 describes the services for which an approved fee may be charged. These include:

- Supplying a service, product or commodity.
- Giving of information.
- Providing a service in connection with the exercise of a Council's regulatory function, including receiving an application for approval, granting an approval, making an inspection or issuing a certificate.
- · Allowing admission to any building or enclosure.

#### **Effect of Other Acts**

If the amount of a fee for a service is determined under another Act, Council must determine an amount that is not inconsistent with the other Act and the Council may not charge a fee in addition to amount determined under the other Act.

"If the charging of a fee for service is prohibited by another Act, Council must not charge for a service under this Act" (Sect 610).

Charges under Sections 501 and 502, Local Government Act 1993

Charges referred to in these sections relating to Water, Sewerage, Drainage and Waste Management are detailed in the Revenue Policy.

## **Pricing Policy**

The following document provides a statement of the types of fees proposed to be charged by Council and the amount of such fee. Also, included with the list of fees and charges is a fee type. The fee types are described as follows:

#### Fee Type A

This is a fee charged under relevant legislation. The details of the legislation and section are contained under the heading of the various types of fees. Council is unable to vary the amount of these fees. These fees are GST free under Division 81 GST Act.

#### Fee Type B

Is generally an indicative fee which relates particularly to the supply of property information and Section 149 Certificates.

These fees are GST free under Division 81 GST Act.

#### Fee Type C

These fees are for hire of Council premises and facilities. They have generally been set to gain the current market value for leased properties on the commercial market. These fees are GST inclusive.

#### Fee Type D

These are fees and charges generally for documents and minor services provided by the Council. In most cases, the amount fixed represents a minimal fee and is designed to basically cover the cost of materials and other fixed costs in providing the information. These fees are GST inclusive.

### Fee Type E

This fee sets out to try and recover full cost of goods and services provided. Some of these charges may be subject to GST.

#### **Interest Charges**

Sec 566(3) of the Local Government Act 1993, allows Council to apply interest charges on overdue rates & charges. This percentage is determined by the Minister each year.

#### **Refund Policy**

Fees and charges are generally for goods and services provided and therefore not refundable. However, Council has the following policies on refunds:

- No refund of development application fees paid shall be made.
- The advertising fee shall be refunded if an application is withdrawn prior to the proposal being advertised.

#### **Donation Section**

Applications for waiving of fees, or requests for donations equivalent to fees, will not be considered, except when a written request is made to Council for consideration.

#### Reduced Fees

Reduced fees apply in certain cases.

Council employees will not be allowed to dry hire items of Council plant and equipment for the purposes of making a profit. For such purposes, these items of equipment may be hired under Councils sundry debtor system at the full rates as detailed in Councils Management Plan. For personal hire the cost of such hire will be as per the current Sundry Debtor Rates, less 15%. The Council Employee must either operate this item of plant or equipment themselves, or utilise the services of another Council Employee in their own time.

Under no circumstances will items of plant or equipment be hired to Council Employees who are not trained to use such items, or do not intend to use another trained Council Employee to operate the item. Council Employees are to contact the Supervisor of the item of plant and equipment to be hired prior to hire, ensuring that necessary Sundry Debtor paperwork is completed.

Council equipment may be operated by other persons not classed as Council staff for their volunteer services of maintaining Councils assets. These persons shall only operate items of Councils plant once they have completed the necessary training and induction process provided by Council. Small items of plant such as whacker packers, cement mixers, posthole borers and chainsaws etc. may be hired out on an agreed price from management and under the condition they are returned to the responsible person in the same condition as they were received.

## **Environmental Services**

# **Inspections**

Name

Food Shop Reinspection		\$0.00	\$250.00	\$0.00	\$250.00	∞	А
Food shops, Hairdressers and Barbers, Beauty Salons, Boarding Houses Mortuary	Per Inspection	\$200.00	\$220.00	\$0.00	\$220.00	10.00%	Е
Food Shop Prohibition Order/Improve Notice	Per Inspection	\$330.00	\$330.00	\$0.00	\$330.00	0.00%	А
Mobile Food Vans, Temporary Food, Itinerant Vendors	Per Inspection	\$85.00	\$95.00	\$0.00	\$95.00	11.76%	Е
Includes approval							

## **Amusement Rides**

Includes approval

Large	Per Inspection	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$0.00	\$20.00	0.00%	Е
Small	Per Inspection	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$0.00	\$10.00	0.00%	Е

# **Development Applications**

## **Fee for Development Application**

Up to \$5,000	Per Application	Please refer to Schedule 4 of the Environmental Planning & Assessment Regulations 2021	Α
\$5,001-\$50,000	Per Application	Please refer to Schedule 4 of the Environmental Planning & Assessment Regulations2021	Α
\$50,001-\$250,000	Per Application	Please refer to Schedule 4 of the Environmental Planning & Assessment Regulations 2021	Α
\$250,001-\$500,000	Per Application	Please refer to Schedule 4 of the Environmental Planning & Assessment Regulations 2021	Α
\$500,001-\$1,000,000	Per Application	Please refer to Schedule 4 of the Environmental Planning & Assessment Regulations 2021	Α
\$1,000,001-\$10,000,000	Per Application	Please refer to Schedule 4 of the Environmental Planning & Assessment Regulations 2021	Α

continued on next page ... Page 8 of 40

Name	Unit	Year 22/23 Fee	Fee	Year 23/24 GST	Fee	Increase	Pricing Policy
		(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	%	loney
Fee for Development Application [continued]							
More than \$10,000,000	Per Application	Please refe	r to Schedule 4 of	f the Environme		& Assessment gulations 2021	Α
Fee for Advertisements							
Development for the purpose of one or more advertisements	Per Advertisement	Please refe	r to Schedule 4 o	f the Environme		& Assessment gulations 2021	А
Fee for Dwelling - House							
Development involving the erection of a dwelling-house with an estimated construction cost of \$100,000 or less	Per Application	Please refe	r to Schedule 4 o	f the Environme		& Assessment gulations 2021	А
Fee for Development Other							
Development not involving the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work, the subdivision of land or the demolition of a building or work i.e. change of use	Per Application	Please refe	r to Schedule 4 of	f the Environme		& Assessment gulations 2021	Α
Additional Fee Designated Development							
Designated development in addition to any other fees payable under the Part 15 of the EPA Reg 2000	Per Application	Please refe	r to Schedule 4 o	f the Environme		& Assessment gulations 2021	Α
Additional Fee Intergrated Development							
Integrated Development – approval by gov. authority	Per Application	Please refe	r to Schedule 4 o	f the Environme	_	& Assessment gulations 2021	Α
Additional Fee Requiring Concurrence							
Additional Fee Requiring Concurrence - in respect of an application that requires concurrence under the Act or an environmental planning instrument	per application	Please refe	r to Schedule 4 o	f the Environme		& Assessment gulations 2021	А
Inspection of Relocatable Dwellings							
Inspection of relocatable dwellings – outside of Shire boundaries	Per Inspection				\$150 +	\$2.00 per km	Е

continued on next page ... Page 9 of 40

Name	Unit	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 23/24 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Pricing Policy
Inspection of Relocatable Dwellings [continued]							
Inspection of relocatable dwellings – within Shire boundaries	Per Inspection			:	\$150 + \$3.00 p	er km oneway	Е
Fee for Request of Review							
Review of Determinations – in the case of a request with respect to a development application that does not involve the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building	Per Determination		50% of the	fee for the orig	inal Developme	ent Application	А
Review of Determinations - in the case of a request with respect to a development application that involves the erection of dwelling-house with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or less	Per Determination	Please refe	r to Schedule 4 o	f the Environm	ental Planning	& Assessment Act 2021	Α
Review of Determinations – in the case of a request with respect to any other development application	Per Determination	Please refe	r to Schedule 4 o	of the Environm		& Assessment gulations 2021	Α
Fee for Application for Modification							
Fee – Section 4.55 (1)	Per Consent	Please refe	r to Schedule 4 o	of the Environm		& Assessment gulations 2021	Α
Fee – Section 4.55 (1A)	Per Consent	Please refe	r to Schedule 4 o	of the Environm		& Assessment gulations 2021	А
If the fee for the original application was less than \$100 – S.4.55 (2)	Per Consent	Please refe	r to Schedule 4 o	of the Environm		& Assessment gulations 2021	Α
If the fee for the original application was \$100 or more: In the case of an application with respect to a development application that does not involve the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building	Per Consent	•					Α
In the case of a request with respect to a development application that involves the erection of a dwelling-house with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or less	Per Consent	Please refer to Scheule 4 of the Environmental Planning & Assessmen Regulations 2023					А
In the case of a request with respect to any other development applications		Please refe	r to Schedule 4 o	of the Environm	•	& Assessment gulations 2021	Α
Construction/Complying Development Certificate							
Construction Certificate							
\$0-\$1,000	Per Certificate	\$190.00	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	5.26%	Е

continued on next page ... Page 10 of 40

		Year 22/23 Year 23/24				Pricing	
Name	Unit	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Policy
Construction Certificate [continued]							
\$1,001-\$5,000	Per Certificate	\$240.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	4.17%	Е
\$5,001-\$15,000	Per Certificate	\$440.00	\$418.18	\$41.82	\$460.00	4.55%	Е
\$15,001-\$100,000	Per Certificate		\$380 Ba	se Fee plus 0.4	4% of propose	d building cost	Е
						Last year fee	
			\$365 Ba	se Fee plus 0.4	4% of propose	d building cost	
\$100,001-\$250,000	Per Certificate		\$380 Ba	se Fee plus 0.3	3% of propose	d building cost	E
						Last year fee	
			\$365 Ba	se Fee plus 0.3	3% of propose		
Exceeding \$250,000	Per Certificate		\$380 Ba	se Fee plus 0.2	2% of propose	d building cost	E
						Last year fee	
			\$365 Ba	se Fee plus 0.2	2% of propose		
Installation of Transportable Duralling							
Installation of Transportable Dwelling							
Installation of Transportable Dwelling \$0-\$1,000	Per Certificate			Same as	Construction (	Certificate Fee	Е
Installation of Transportable Dwelling \$1,001-\$5,000	Per Certificate			Same as	Construction (	Certificate Fee	Е
Installation of Transportable Dwelling \$5,001-\$15,000	Per Certificate			Same as	Construction (	Certificate Fee	E
Installation of Transportable Dwelling \$15,001-\$100,000	Per Certificate			Same as	Construction	Certificate Fee	E
Installation of Transportable Dwelling \$100,001-\$250,000	Per Certificate			Same as	Construction	Certificate Fee	Е
Installation of Transportable Dwelling Exceeding \$250,000	Per Certificate			Same as	Construction (	Certificate Fee	E
Fee for Other Certificates							
Fee for lodgment of construction, occupation, complying development,	Per Certificate	Please refer	to Schedule 4 of	f the Environme	ental Planning	& Assessment	Α
subdivision or subdivision works certificates on the NSW Planning Portal					Re	gulations 2021	
<b>Building Work Inspection Fee</b>							
Inspections outside of 50km radius of Bourke township subject to a \$3/km one way	y travel fee						
Class 1 – up to 8 inspections	Up to 8 Inspections	\$360.00	\$340.91	\$34.09	\$375.00	4.17%	Е
Class 2 to 9 – per inspection	Per Inspection	\$180.00	\$168.18	\$16.82	\$185.00	2.78%	Е

Name	Unit	Year 22/23	Year 23/24				Driging
		Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Pricing Policy
Building Work Inspection Fee [continued]							
Class 10 – up to 4	Up to 4 Inspections	\$270.00	\$250.00	\$25.00	\$275.00	1.85%	Е
Class 10 – up to 6	Up to 6 Inspections	\$70.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	7.14%	Е
Reinspection Fees	Per Inspection	\$90.00	\$86.36	\$8.64	\$95.00	5.56%	Е

## **Subdivision of Land**

Involving the Opening of a Public Road	Please refer to Schedule 4 of the Environmental Planning & Assessment Regulations 2021	А
Not Involving the Opening of a Public Road	Please refer to Schedule 4 of the Environmental Planning & Assessment Regulations 2021	А
Strata Subdivision	Please refer to Schedule 4 of the Environmental Planning & Assessment Regulation 2021	Α
Subdivision Certificate Fee	\$185.00 \$195.00 \$0.00 \$195.00 5.41%	Е

# **Development Requiring Advertising**

The consent authority must refund so much of the fee paid under this clause as is not spent in giving the notice

General Development	Per Advertisement	\$250 + \$150 for each advertisement in excess of one advertisement	E
Designated Development Clause 252 (a)	Per Notice	Please refer to Schedule 4 of the Environmental Planning & Assessment Regulations 2021	Α
Advertised Development Clause 252 (b)	Per Notice	Please refer to Schedule 4 of the Environmental Planning & Assessment Regulations 2021	Α
Prohibited Development Clause 252 (c)	Per Notice	Please refer to Schedule 4 of the Environmental Planning & Assessment Regulations 2021	Α
Community Participation Plan Advertised Requirement (Cl 252(d))		Please refer to Schedule 4 of the Environmental Planning & Assessment Regulations 2021	А

## **General Fees to Building Construction**

Signage	Per Notice	\$25.00	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00	0.00%	Е
Building Statistics		\$115.00	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	0.00%	Е
Review	Per Review	\$155.00	\$155.00	\$0.00	\$155.00	0.00%	Е

## **Certificates**

## **Cancellation Fee**

Cancellation of any certificate application	10% of application fee	E
% retained to cover administration costs		

## **Planning**

Section 10.7 (2) Certificate	Per Certificate	Please refer to Schedule 4 of the Environmental Planning & Assessment Regulations 2021	
Section 10.7(2) Zoning Clause 259 S.149			

		Year 22/23		Year 23/24			Pricing
Name	Unit	Fee	Fee	GST	Fee	Increase	Policy
		(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	%	
Planning [continued]							
Section 10.7 (5) Certificate	Per Certificate	Please refe	r to Schedule 4	of the Environme	ental Planning	& Assessment	Α
					Reg	gulations 2021	
Section 10.7(5) Land restrictions Zoning Clause 259 S.149							
Sewer Mains Diagram	Per Certificate	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	0.00%	Е
Outstanding Orders							
Section 735A LG Act	Per Certificate	\$62.00	\$62.00	\$0.00	\$62.00	0.00%	Α
Section 9.34 EPA Act	Per Certificate	\$62.00	\$62.00	\$0.00	\$62.00	0.00%	Α
Building							
Building							
Class 1 Building or Class 10 Dwelling & Shed	Per Certificate	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$0.00	\$250.00	0.00%	Α
All Other buildings – not exceeding 200sqm	Per Certificate	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$0.00	\$250.00	0.00%	Α
All Other buildings – exceeding 200sqm but not 2,000sqm	Per Certificate			\$250 plus	0.50 cents per	sqm over 200	Α
All Other buildings – exceeding 2,000sqm	Per Certificate			\$1,165 plus 0.0	75 cents per s	qm over 2,000	Α

Car	av	an	P	ar	ks
-----	----	----	---	----	----

Operate a Caravan Park or Camping Ground	Per Certificate	\$200.00	\$220.00	\$0.00	\$220.00	10.00%	Е
Inspection Fee for Site Local Govt	Per Certificate	\$300.00	\$320.00	\$0.00	\$320.00	6.67%	Е
Manufactured Home Estates, Caravan parks, Camping Grounds and Moveable Dwellings Reg 2005 – Reg 174							

		Year 22/23		Year 23/24			Dricing
Name	Unit	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Pricing Policy

# **Cemetery Fees**

Monuments which include full cover stonework will not be handled by Council staff, unless a legally binding waiver is obtained for any work and that the applicant is advised that the site must be inspected prior to any work being undertaken to ascertainthe extent of the work

## **General**

Plot Purchase 2.4m x 1.2m		\$360.00	\$340.91	\$34.09	\$375.00	4.17%	E
Excavation of plot without monument		\$825.00	\$781.82	\$78.18	\$860.00	4.24%	Е
Excavation of plot with monument		\$1,080.00	\$1,022.73	\$102.27	\$1,125.00	4.17%	E
Permission to erect headstone		\$45.00	\$45.00	\$0.00	\$45.00	0.00%	E
Columbarium						\$ POA	E
Includeswall plaque and erection of wall plaqueonto wall. No reservations taken for	r Columbarium Wall.						
Interment of Ashes into pre-purchased plot – Administration fee		\$55.00	\$50.00	\$5.00	\$55.00	0.00%	Е
Administrative Fee							
Memorial Wall plaque and Erection						\$ POA	Е

## Weekend

Weekend excavation charge without monument	\$1,210	.00 \$1,145.45	\$114.55	\$1,260.00	4.13%	Е
Weekend excavation charge with monument	\$1,380	.00 \$1,304.55	\$130.45	\$1,435.00	3.99%	E

# **Environmental Planning & Assessment Act**

Fee for Certified Copy of Documents, Maps or Plans		Α
Section 150 Certificates – Certified copies of documents, plans or mans relating to	to an Env. Plan Instrument Clause 262	

V 00/00			
Name Year 22/23 Year 23/24  Name Fee Fee GST	Fee	Increase	Pricing Policy
(incl. GST) (excl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	1 oney
Development Applications Drainage Deposits			
Refundable if no damage caused			
Kerb & Gutter Damage Deposit Application Fee – Up to \$3,000 \$550.00 \$550.00	\$550.00	0.00%	E
Kerb & Gutter Damage Deposit Application Fee – Over \$3,000 \$800.00 \$800.00	\$800.00	0.00%	Е
Kerb & Gutter Damage Deposit Application Fee – Commercial/Industrial \$1,750.00 \$1,750.00 \$0.00	\$1,750.00	0.00%	Е
Development Application Admin/Correspond Fee			
Letter re advertised Development – First Letter \$65.00 \$0.00	\$65.00	0.00%	Е
Letter re advertised Development – Subsequent Letter \$20.00 \$20.00	\$20.00	0.00%	Е
Temporary Occupation of footpath by fence or hoarding during any building Per Metre Per Month \$20.00 \$0.00 operation	\$20.00	0.00%	Е
Minimum Charge \$210.00 \$210.00	\$210.00	0.00%	Е
Development Application			
Fee for Re-zoning Applications Developments cost below \$1 million		Actual Cost	Е
Fee for Re-zoning Applications Developments cost above \$1 million		Actual Cost	Е
Road Maintenance (subdivision)			
Where Public Roads are constructed or upgraded	5%	6 Actual Cost	Е
Impounding			
Fees General			
Release of Shopping Trolley \$80.00 \$0.00	\$80.00	0.00%	Е
Release of Dogs \$80.00 \$80.00	\$80.00	0.00%	Е
Second or subsequent release plus maintenance \$200 plus \$80 fc	for each addit	ional release	Е
Maintenance charges per day Per Day \$15.00 \$0.00	\$15.00	0.00%	Е
Stock per day \$80 base + Actual Cost to Transpor	ort to holding f	facility + feed	Е
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,			

		Year 22/23		Year 23/24			Pricing
Name	Unit	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Policy
Motor Vehicle							
Impounding of Motor Vehicles		\$300.00	\$350.00	\$0.00	\$350.00	16.67%	Е
Companion Animals							
Companion Animals – Life Time Identification							
Microchipping							
Dog		\$30.00	\$31.82	\$3.18	\$35.00	16.67%	Е
Cat		\$30.00	\$31.82	\$3.18	\$35.00	16.67%	Е
Other							
Data entry of Permanent identification forms on NSW Pet Registry fee	Per Form	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$0.00	\$10.00	0.00%	Е
Excludes Vets located within Bourke LGA							
Companion Animals - Section 18							
Desexed							
Desexed animal – non pensioner				As per Compan	ion Animal Regu	ılations 2008	Α
Desexed animal – pensioner				As per Compan	ion Animal Regu	ılations 2008	Α
Entire							
For an entire animal kept by a registered breeder				As per Compan	ion Animal Regu	ulations 2008	Α
For an entire animal not kept by a registered breeder				As per Compan	ion Animal Regu	ılations 2008	Α
Other							
Greyhound Racing Act 2009				As per Compan	ion Animal Regu	ılations 2008	А
Dangerous Dogs							
Dangerous Dog Collars	Per Item					POA	

continued on next page ... Page 17 of 40

		Year 22/23		Year 23/24			<b>D</b>
Name	Unit	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Pricing Policy
Dangerous Dogs [continued]							
Dangerous Dog Signs	Per Sign					POA	
Landfill							
Clean Virgin Soil	cubic metre				\$20.00 per	r cubic metre	
Waste Volume							
* Denotes Bogie Trailer							
Cars (Minimum fee)/240ltr bin		\$9.00	\$8.18	\$0.82	\$9.00	0.00%	Е
Car Trailer/van/ute		\$12.00	\$10.91	\$1.09	\$12.00	0.00%	Е
Truck//Bin/Trailer* 1 to 2 cubic metres		\$42.00	\$40.91	\$4.09	\$45.00	7.14%	Е
Truck//Bin/Trailer* 2 to 3 cubic metres		\$52.00	\$50.00	\$5.00	\$55.00	5.77%	Е
Truck//Van/Trailer* 3 to 4 cubic metres		\$73.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	2.74%	Е
Truck//Bin/Trailer* 4 to 5 cubic metres		\$84.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	7.14%	Е
Truck//Bin/Trailer* > 5 cubic metres				\$90 base fee	e + \$30 per cub	m > 5 cub m	Е
				\$84 base fee	e + \$20 per cub	Last year fee m > 5 cub m	
Domestic E-Waste							
Domestic E-Waste No Fee						No Fee	Е
Green Waste							
Green Waste – No Fee						No Fee	Е
Tyre Disposal Fee							
Small Tyre (Wheelbarrow/motorbike/pushbike or the like)		\$5.00	\$4.55	\$0.45	\$5.00	0.00%	Е
Passenger		\$8.00	\$7.27	\$0.73	\$8.00	0.00%	Е
Light Truck		\$11.00	\$13.64	\$1.36	\$15.00	36.36%	Е

		Year 22/23		Year 23/24			Pricing
Name	Unit	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Policy
Tyre Disposal Fee [continued]							
Truck		\$20.00	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00	25.00%	Е
Tractor Small – to 1.5m		\$62.00	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	4.84%	Е
Tractor Large – over 1.5m		\$78.00	\$74.55	\$7.45	\$82.00	5.13%	Е
Truck Super Singles		\$47.00	\$44.55	\$4.45	\$49.00	4.26%	Е
Grader		\$93.00	\$87.27	\$8.73	\$96.00	3.23%	Е
Earth Mover		\$165.00	\$154.55	\$15.45	\$170.00	3.03%	Е
Recyclables							
Scrap Metals						Free	Е
Contaminated Waste							
Asbestos (plastic wrapped - under 10 square metres)		\$20.00	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	0.00%	Е
Asbestos - minimum 48hrs notice required, prior booking required							
Friable/Bonded Asbestos – per cubic metre	Per Cubic Metre	\$180.00	\$163.64	\$16.36	\$180.00	0.00%	Е
Asbestos – minimum 48 hrs notice required, prior booking required							
Friable/Bonded Asbestos – per half cubic metre	Per 1/2 Cubic Metre	\$90.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	0.00%	Е
Asbestos – minimum 48 hrs notice required, prior booking required							
Asbestos contaminated waste – volumes 25 cubic metres up to 100 cubic metres		\$4,150.00	\$3,772.73	\$377.27	\$4,150.00	0.00%	E
Volumes greater than 25 cubic metres and up to 100 cubic metres Where building has been damaged or destroyed by fire							
Asbestos contaminated waste – volumes > 100 cubic metres	Per Cubic Metre	Volumes > 1	00m³: base am	ount, \$4150.00	0 plus \$130.00 po	er m <sup>3</sup> greater than 100m <sup>3</sup>	E
Volumes greater than 100 cubic metres Where building has been damaged or destroyed by fire							
Mixed Soil & Contaminated Soil per cubic metre	Per Cubic Metre	\$100.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	0.00%	Е
Drum Muster – on Advertised days						Free	Е
Chemical Collection – When Available						Free	Е

Name	Unit	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 23/24 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Pricing Policy
Out of Hours Waste Depot Access							
Tuesday & Wednesday – Full Day		\$320.00	\$290.91	\$29.09	\$320.00	0.00%	Е
Tuesday & Wednesday – Half Day		\$175.00	\$159.09	\$15.91	\$175.00	0.00%	E
Early Opening (Before 10am) per hour		\$90.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	0.00%	Е
Incinerator Charges							
Must Book 48 hours prior	Per Cubic Metre	\$60.01	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	-0.02%	Е
Burn Documents							
Professional Services							
Travel Cost (50% actual)	Per Kilometre	\$0.75	\$0.68	\$0.07	\$0.75	0.00%	Е
Accommodation (actual)					Act	ual expenses	Е
Manager Environmental Services							
Manager Environmental Services Rate	Per Hour	\$170.01	\$154.55	\$15.45	\$170.00	-0.01%	Е
Includes GST & Travel							
<b>Environmental Technical Officer</b>							
Environmental Technical Officer Rate	Per Hour	\$80.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	25.00%	Е
Includes GST & Travel							
Ranger & Weeds Officer							
Ranger & Weeds Officer Rate – Without Vehicle	Per Hour Including Travel	\$80.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	25.00%	Е
Includes GST & Travel							
Ranger & Weeds Officer Rate – With Vehicle	Per Hour	\$130.00	\$118.18	\$11.82	\$130.00	0.00%	Е
Includes GST & Travel							

Name	Unit	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 23/24 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Pricing Policy
Coordinator Development & Regulatory Officer							
Coordinator Development & Regulatory Services Rate	Per Hour	\$100.00	\$118.18	\$11.82	\$130.00	30.00%	Е
Other							
Outback Shires Alliance Rates				At h	ourly rate plus 4	10% on costs	Е
Saleyards							
Disposal of Animal Carcass						POA	
Cattle Yard Dues - per head, per day	Per Head	\$2.00	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00	0.00%	С
Call Out After Hours Fee		\$150.00	\$136.36	\$13.64	\$150.00	0.00%	
Septic Tanks							
Installation							
New Installation S.68 LGA Part 6 (C.)		\$200.00	\$200.00	\$0.00	\$200.00	0.00%	Е
Amended Installation S.68 LGA Part 6 (C.)		\$105.00	\$105.00	\$0.00	\$105.00	0.00%	Е
Septic Disposal							
Disposal of Septic Tank Effluent at Council's STP		\$200.00	\$200.00	\$0.00	\$200.00	0.00%	Е
Sewerage Inspection Fees							
Fees		\$150.00	\$150.00	\$0.00	\$150.00	0.00%	Е
Swimming Pools							
Privately Owned							
S.22D Certificate (includes compliance inspection) Clause 19a		\$150.00	\$136.36	\$13.64	\$150.00	0.00%	E

continued on next page ... Page 21 of 40

Name	Unit	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 23/24 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Pricing Policy
Privately Owned [continued]							
Reinspection (per inspection) Clause 19b		\$100.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	0.00%	E
Registration of Pool on NSW register on behalf of owner Clause 25		\$10.00	\$9.09	\$0.91	\$10.00	0.00%	А
Resuscitation Signs		\$20.00	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	0.00%	Е
Public Pool Casual users							
Swimming Pool – General Admission (2yrs and over)		\$3.00	\$2.73	\$0.27	\$3.00	0.00%	Е
Swimming Pool – Children (2 yrs and under)						No Charge	Е
Children (School use)		\$1.00	\$0.91	\$0.09	\$1.00	0.00%	Е
Swimming Pool – Aged Pensioners						No Charge	Е
Season Tickets							
Family (2 Adults and 2 Children)		\$180.00	\$163.64	\$16.36	\$180.00	0.00%	Е
Additional Season Family Member (Family of 4 and thereafter produce a Medicare Card for proof of family member)		\$5.01	\$4.55	\$0.45	\$5.00	-0.20%	E
Single season ticket		\$65.00	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	0.00%	Е
Functions							
Functions					Negotiate v	vith Contractor	Е
Domestic Waste							
Domestic Waste Service (per 240L Garbage Bin)		\$288.00	\$295.00	\$0.00	\$295.00	2.43%	Е
Village		\$99.00	\$103.00	\$0.00	\$103.00	4.04%	Е
Trade Waste Service (per 240L Garbage Bin)		\$288.00	\$295.00	\$0.00	\$295.00	2.43%	Е

		Year 22/23		Year 23/24			Driging
Name	Unit	Fee	Fee	GST	Fee	Increase	Pricing Policy
		(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	%	1 Oney

# **Approvals under LGA S.68**

Part A – Structures or Places of Public Entertainment	\$200.00	\$200.00	\$0.00	\$200.00	0.00%	Е
Part B – Water Supply, Sewerage and Stormwater Drainage Work	\$200.00	\$200.00	\$0.00	\$200.00	0.00%	Е
Part C – Management of Waste	\$200.00	\$200.00	\$0.00	\$200.00	0.00%	Е
Part D – Community Land	\$200.00	\$200.00	\$0.00	\$200.00	0.00%	Е
Part E – Public Roads	\$200.00	\$200.00	\$0.00	\$200.00	0.00%	Е
Part F – Other Activities	\$200.00	\$200.00	\$0.00	\$200.00	0.00%	Е

Name	Unit	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 23/24 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Pricing Policy
Corporate Services							
Laminating							
A4	Per Sheet	\$8.00	\$7.27	\$0.73	\$8.00	0.00%	Е
A3	Per Sheet	\$10.00	\$9.09	\$0.91	\$10.00	0.00%	Е
A2	Per Sheet	\$15.00	\$13.64	\$1.36	\$15.00	0.00%	Е
A1	Per Sheet	\$20.00	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	0.00%	Е
A0	Per Sheet	\$25.00	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00	0.00%	Е
Photocopying							
Min Charge (Black & White) First Page		\$2.00	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00	0.00%	Е
A4 (Black & White) (all other pages)		\$1.00	\$0.91	\$0.09	\$1.00	0.00%	Е
A3 (Black & White) (all other pages)		\$1.50	\$1.36	\$0.14	\$1.50	0.00%	E
Min Charge (Colour) First Page		\$4.00	\$3.64	\$0.36	\$4.00	0.00%	Е
A4 Colour (all other pages)		\$2.75	\$2.50	\$0.25	\$2.75	0.00%	Е
A3 Colour (all other pages)		\$3.75	\$3.41	\$0.34	\$3.75	0.00%	Е
Scanning							
Administration Fee for Scanning Documents - Min of \$15.00	Per Hour	\$60.01	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	-0.02%	Е
Scanning Documents A4	Per Sheet	\$1.00	\$0.91	\$0.09	\$1.00	0.00%	Е
Scanning Documents A3	Per Sheet	\$1.50	\$1.36	\$0.14	\$1.50	0.00%	Е
Plan Scanning up to A2 to A0	Per Sheet	\$16.00	\$14.55	\$1.45	\$16.00	0.00%	Е
Printing							
A0		\$33.00	\$30.00	\$3.00	\$33.00	0.00%	Е
A1		\$28.00	\$25.45	\$2.55	\$28.00	0.00%	Е
A2		\$22.00	\$20.00	\$2.00	\$22.00	0.00%	Е
A3		\$4.00	\$3.64	\$0.36	\$4.00	0.00%	Е
A4		\$1.00	\$0.91	\$0.09	\$1.00	0.00%	E

continued on next page ... Page 24 of 40

		Year 22/23		Year 23/24			Pricing
Name	Unit	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Policy
Printing [continued]							
Copy A0		\$49.01	\$44.55	\$4.45	\$49.00	-0.02%	Е
Copy A1		\$39.00	\$35.45	\$3.55	\$39.00	0.00%	Е
Copy A2		\$34.00	\$30.91	\$3.09	\$34.00	0.00%	Е
For Large Quantities						POA	Е
Maps							
Shire Property Maps – Small		\$16.01	\$14.55	\$1.45	\$16.00	-0.06%	Е
Shire Property Maps – Large		\$21.00	\$19.09	\$1.91	\$21.00	0.00%	Е
Shire Property Maps Laminated – Small		\$21.00	\$19.09	\$1.91	\$21.00	0.00%	Е
Shire Property Maps Laminated – Large		\$26.00	\$23.64	\$2.36	\$26.00	0.00%	Е
Copy of Council Documents		405.00	<b>+05.00</b>	40.00	405.00	9 9994	
Management Plan	Per Part	\$35.00	\$35.00	\$0.00	\$35.00	0.00%	E
Business Paper – Other than Statutory media requirements		\$25.00	\$25.00	\$0.00	\$25.00	0.00%	E
Other Documents					Based on size	oi document	Е
Rates							
Urgent Fee for Certificate		\$160.00	\$160.00	\$0.00	\$160.00	0.00%	Α
Section 603				As set by	Office of Local	Government	А
Copy of Rates Notice		\$35.00	\$35.00	\$0.00	\$35.00	0.00%	D
Rating Officer - Professional Services	Per Hour	\$140.00	\$127.27	\$12.73	\$140.00	0.00%	Е
Administration Fee for Scanning Documents	Per Hour			\$60	) per hour a min	imum of \$15	Е
Valuation Listing Computer Print Out (All valuations per copy)		\$70.00	\$70.00	\$0.00	\$70.00	0.00%	Е
Interest on Overdue Rates & Charges							
Ordinary Rates				As set by	Office of Local	Government	А

		Year 22/23		Year 23/24			Pricing
Name	Unit	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Policy
nterest on Overdue Rates & Charges [continued]							
Sewerage Charges				As sat hu	Office of Loca	l Covernment	P
Sewerage Charges				As set by	Office of Loca	u Government	,
GIPA							
Application Fee		\$30.00	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	0.00%	A
Processing Fee per Hr		\$30.00	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	0.00%	P
Subpoenas							
Officer Fees	Per Hour	\$150.00	\$150.00	\$0.00	\$150.00	0.00%	Е
Research	Per Hour	\$150.00	\$150.00	\$0.00	\$150.00	0.00%	E
Summons	Per Hour	\$140.00	\$140.00	\$0.00	\$140.00	0.00%	E
Copy of Payee Summary		\$25.00	\$25.00	\$0.00	\$25.00	0.00%	E
Dental Records							
Fee for collection of patients records (by client only)		\$25.00	\$25.00	\$0.00	\$25.00	0.00%	Г
_ibrary							
Penalties and Fines – Lost/Damaged Items				Cost of ite	em plus \$5.00 p	processing fee	
Membership Cards							
Membership Cards – New Members						No Charge	
Membership Cards – Replacement card		\$2.00	\$2.00	\$0.00	\$2.00	0.00%	
Photo Copying/Printing/Scanning/Faxing							
Minimum Charge (First Page) A4 Photo copies – B&W	Per Page	\$0.30	\$0.27	\$0.03	\$0.30	0.00%	E
A3 Photocopies – B&W	Per Page	\$0.50	\$0.45	\$0.05	\$0.50	0.00%	E
A4 Photocopies – B&W Doubled sided	Per Page	\$0.50	\$0.45	\$0.05	\$0.50	0.00%	Е
	1 Ci i age	Ψ0.50	Ψ0.43	Ψ0.03	Ψ0.50	0.0070	_

continued on next page ... Page 26 of 40

A3 Photocopies – Colour  Per Page Photograph Prints – A4 Per Page Photograph Prints – A4 Per Page Photograph Prints – 6 x 4 Per Page Photograph Prints – 6 x 4 Per Page Photograph Prints – 6 x 4 Per Page Per Page Pos. 01 Per Page Pos. 03 Pos. 03 Pos. 03 Pos. 03 Pos. 03 Pos. 03 Pos. 04 Per Page Pos. 03 Pos. 03 Pos. 03 Pos. 04 Per Page Pos. 03 Pos. 03 Pos. 03 Pos. 04 Per Page Pos. 03 Pos. 03 Pos. 04 Per Page Pos. 03 Pos. 03 Pos. 04 Per Page Pos. 03 Pos. 03 Pos. 03	Name	Unit	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	rear 23/24 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Pricing Policy
Photograph Prints - A4	Photo Copying/Printing/Scanning/Faxing [continued]							
Photograph Prints = 6 x 4   Per Page   \$5.01   \$4.55   \$0.45   \$5.00   -0.20%   E	A3 Photocopies – Colour	Per Page	\$0.80	\$0.73	\$0.07	\$0.80	0.00%	E
Printing from Microfiche	Photograph Prints – A4	Per Page	\$6.00	\$5.45	\$0.55	\$6.00	0.00%	Е
Faxing - Local & STD Calls	Photograph Prints – 6 x 4	Per Page	\$5.01	\$4.55	\$0.45	\$5.00	-0.20%	Е
Incoming Faxes   Per Page   \$0.50   \$0.45   \$0.05   \$0.50   \$0.00%   E	Printing from Microfiche	Per Page	\$0.30	\$0.27	\$0.03	\$0.30	0.00%	E
Saud	Faxing – Local & STD Calls		\$1.50	\$1.36	\$0.14	\$1.50	0.00%	Е
Library	Incoming Faxes	Per Page	\$0.50	\$0.45	\$0.05	\$0.50	0.00%	Е
Inter Library Loan Requests  Interlibrary Loan request  \$2.00 \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 0.00% E Core Service  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library E Does not apply if item is available at a NSW Public Library or NSW State Library  Rush - 24hr Electronic Delivery  Rush - 24hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library E Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  Non-collection of Item  \$5.01 \$4.55 \$0.45 \$5.00 -0.20% E  Information Research Services  First 15 minutes free then \$15.00 per fifteen minutes or part thereof E  Laminating Services  Laminating Services  \$3.00 \$2.73 \$0.27 \$3.00 0.00% E Laminating - A4 Size \$3.00 \$4.55 \$0.45 \$5.00 0.00% E	Library Bags		\$3.50	\$3.18	\$0.32	\$3.50	0.00%	E
Interlibrary Loan request \$2.00 \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 0.00% E  Core Service At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library E  Does not apply if item is available at a NSW Public Library or NSW State Library  Rush - 24hr Electronic Delivery At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library E  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library E  Non-collection of Item \$5.01 \$4.55 \$0.45 \$5.00 -0.20% E  Information Research Services  First 15 minutes free then \$15.00 per fifteen minutes or part thereof E  Laminating Services  Laminating - A4 Size \$3.00 \$2.73 \$0.27 \$3.00 0.00% E  Laminating - A3 Size \$5.00 \$4.55 \$0.45 \$5.00 0.00% E	Library – Scanning Documents A4	Per Sheet	\$0.30	\$0.27	\$0.03	\$0.30	0.00%	E
Core Service Does not apply if item is available at a NSW Public Library or NSW State Library  Rush - 24hr Electronic Delivery Rush - 24hr Electronic Delivery At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery Non-collection of Item At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library Ending Services  Information Research Services  First 15 minutes free then \$15.00 per fifteen minutes or part thereof E  Laminating Services  \$3.00 \$2.73 \$0.27 \$3.00 0.00% E  Laminating - A4 Size \$3.00 \$4.55 \$0.45 \$5.00 0.00% E	Inter Library Loan Requests							
Does not apply if item is available at a NSW Public Library or NSW State Library  Rush - 24hr Electronic Delivery  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library  Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery  At cost, depending on fee c			\$2.00					
Rush - 24hr Electronic Delivery Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery Non-collection of Item  At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery Non-collection of Item  \$5.01 \$4.55 \$0.45 \$5.00 -0.20% E  Information Research Services  Information Research Services  First 15 minutes free then \$15.00 per fifteen minutes or part thereof E  Laminating Services  Laminating - A4 Size  \$3.00 \$2.73 \$0.27 \$3.00 0.00% E  Laminating - A3 Size  \$5.00 \$4.55 \$0.45 \$5.00 0.00% E				At cost, de	epending on te	ee charged by I	oaning library	E
Express - 2hr Electronic Delivery   At cost, depending on fee charged by loaning library   E	Does not apply if item is available at a NSW Public Library or NSW State Libra	ry						
Non-collection of Item         \$5.01         \$4.55         \$0.45         \$5.00         -0.20%         E           Information Research Services           Information Research Services         First 15 minutes free then \$15.00 per fifteen minutes or part thereof         E           Laminating Services         \$3.00         \$2.73         \$0.27         \$3.00         0.00%         E           Laminating - A3 Size         \$5.00         \$4.55         \$0.45         \$5.00         0.00%         E	Rush - 24hr Electronic Delivery				-			
Information Research Services  First 15 minutes free then \$15.00 per fifteen minutes or part thereof E  Laminating Services  Laminating – A4 Size \$3.00 \$2.73 \$0.27 \$3.00 0.00% E  Laminating – A3 Size \$5.00 \$4.55 \$0.45 \$5.00 0.00% E	· ·							
Information Research Services       First 15 minutes free then \$15.00 per fifteen minutes or part thereof       E         Laminating Services       \$3.00       \$2.73       \$0.27       \$3.00       0.00%       E         Laminating – A3 Size       \$5.00       \$4.55       \$0.45       \$5.00       0.00%       E	Non-collection of Item		\$5.01	\$4.55	\$0.45	\$5.00	-0.20%	Е
Laminating Services         Laminating – A4 Size       \$3.00       \$2.73       \$0.27       \$3.00       0.00%       E         Laminating – A3 Size       \$5.00       \$4.55       \$0.45       \$5.00       0.00%       E	Information Research Services							
Laminating – A4 Size       \$3.00       \$2.73       \$0.27       \$3.00       0.00%       E         Laminating – A3 Size       \$5.00       \$4.55       \$0.45       \$5.00       0.00%       E	Information Research Services		First 15	5 minutes free the	n \$15.00 per fi	fteen minutes o	or part thereof	Е
Laminating – A3 Size \$5.00 \$4.55 \$0.45 \$5.00 0.00% E	Laminating Services							
	Laminating – A4 Size		\$3.00	\$2.73	\$0.27	\$3.00	0.00%	Е
ID Card \$2.00 \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 0.00% E	Laminating – A3 Size		\$5.00	\$4.55	\$0.45	\$5.00	0.00%	Е
	ID Card		\$2.00	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00	0.00%	Е

Name	Unit	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 23/24 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Pricing Policy
Tourism							
Back O'Bourke Centre							
Entrance Fee 2023/2024							
Entrance Fee		\$23.00	\$20.91	\$2.09	\$23.00	0.00%	Е
Entrance Fee – Concession		\$21.00	\$19.09	\$1.91	\$21.00	0.00%	E
Entrance Fee – School Student		\$10.00	\$9.09	\$0.91	\$10.00	0.00%	E
Entrance Fee – Family Ticket (2 Adults & 3 Children)		\$56.00	\$50.91	\$5.09	\$56.00	0.00%	Е
Jandra Paddle Boat 2023/2024							
One Hour Cruise - Adult		\$25.00	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00	0.00%	E
One Hour Cruise - Concession		\$20.00	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	0.00%	E
One Hour Cruise - School Student		\$15.00	\$13.64	\$1.36	\$15.00	0.00%	E
One Hour Cruise - Family ticket (2 Adults & 3 Children)		\$70.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	0.00%	E
Two Hour Cruise - Adult		\$30.00	\$27.27	\$2.73	\$30.00	0.00%	
Two Hour Cruise - Concession		\$28.00	\$25.45	\$2.55	\$28.00	0.00%	E
Two Hour Cruise - School Student		\$25.00	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00	0.00%	
Two Hour Cruise - Family Ticket (2 Adults & 3 Children)		\$70.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	0.00%	E
Boat Hire			\$400.00 fc	or the first hour,	\$300.00 each a	dditional hour	
Back O'Bourke Friends – Yearly Ticket 2023/2024							
Annual Membership Back O'Bourke Exhibition Centre and Jandra – Adult		\$70.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	0.00%	Е
Annual Membership Back O'Bourke Exhibition Centre and Jandra – Concession		\$65.00	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	0.00%	Е
Annual Membership Back O'Bourke Exhibition Centre and Jandra – Children		\$30.00	\$27.27	\$2.73	\$30.00	0.00%	Е
Group Bookings 2023/2024							
Adult Group Booking for Back O'Bourke Exhibition Centre and Jandra	per hour	\$40.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	0.00%	Е
Concession Group Booking for Back O'Bourke Exhibition Centre and Jandra	per hour	\$35.00	\$31.82	\$3.18	\$35.00	0.00%	Е
Student Group Booking for Back O'Bourke Exhibition Centre and Jandra	per hour	\$22.00	\$20.00	\$2.00	\$22.00	0.00%	Е

continued on next page ... Page 28 of 40

Name	Unit	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	/ear 23/24 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Pricing Policy
Group Bookings 2023/2024 [continued]							
Family Group Booking for Back O'Bourke Exhibition Centre and Jandra	per hour	\$100.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	0.00%	Е
Group Bookings for Back O'Bourke Exhibition Centre and Jandra - Discount		Discount rate r	nay be approved b	y GM followir	ng negotiations	with Manager	Е
Other Bookings for Back O'Bourke Exhibition Centre and Jandra		Discount rate r	may be approved b	y GM followir	ng negotiations	with Manager	E
Ticketed Events  From time to time Bourke Shire Council may organise and ticket events					5		
Other Events	La La dia CM				Priced at	recovery cost	E
These events must be priced at recovery cost. Approval to run these events must  Function Centre - Hire Fee  Outside Business Have to 11 are	ве ву те см				φ <b>.</b> 200 Dl	o #1 000 David	
Outside Business Hours 4pm to 11pm  Bond waived for Govt. Departments					\$500 Plus	s \$1,000 Bond	E
Monday to Friday 9am to 4pm  Bond waived for Govt. Departments					\$350 Plus	s \$1,000 Bond	E

Per Hour

\$50.00

\$45.45

Cleaning Fee

Е

0.00%

\$50.00

\$4.55

		Year 22/23		Year 23/24			Pricing
Name	Unit	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Policy
Engineering Services							
Council Office							
Council Chambers							
Fee - Half Day Pending Availability		\$50.00	\$47.27	\$4.73	\$52.00	4.00%	Е
Fee - Full Day Pending Availability		\$100.00	\$94.55	\$9.45	\$104.00	4.00%	Е
Committee Room							
Fee - Half Day		\$50.00	\$47.27	\$4.73	\$52.00	4.00%	Е
Pending Availability							
Fee - Full Day		\$100.00	\$94.55	\$9.45	\$104.00	4.00%	Е
Pending Availability							
Coolican Oval							
General Hire Fee	Per Day	\$250.00	\$236.36	\$23.64	\$260.00	4.00%	Е
Does not apply to Not for Profits							
Electricity	Per Hour	\$40.00	\$37.81	\$3.78	\$41.60	4.00%	E
Cricket Field Marking	Per Time	\$60.01	\$56.73	\$5.67	\$62.40	3.98%	Е
Football/Hockey Field marking	Per Time	\$200.00	\$189.09	\$18.91	\$208.00	4.00%	Е
Security/Key Deposit		\$200.00	\$208.00	\$0.00	\$208.00	4.00%	E
Lighting	Per Hour	\$15.00	\$14.19	\$1.42	\$15.60	4.00%	Е
Davidson Oval							
General Hire Fee	Per Day	\$320.00	\$302.55	\$30.25	\$332.80	4.00%	Е
Does not apply to Not for Profits							

continued on next page ... Page 30 of 40

		Year 22/23		Year 23/24			Driging
Name	Unit	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Pricing Policy
		, ,			, ,		
Davidson Oval [continued]							
Lighting	Per Hour	\$27.50	\$26.00	\$2.60	\$28.60	4.00%	Е
Cricket Field marking	Per Time	\$60.01	\$56.73	\$5.67	\$62.40	3.98%	Е
Football/Hockey Field marking	Per Time	\$200.00	\$189.09	\$18.91	\$208.00	4.00%	Е
Security/Key Deposit		\$200.00	\$208.00	\$0.00	\$208.00	4.00%	Е
Darling Park & Stage Area							
General Hire Fee	per day	\$50.00	\$47.27	\$4.73	\$52.00	4.00%	Е
Bourke Sporting Complex Area A – JB Renshaw							
Pavilion/Grounds Hire	Per Day	\$320.00	\$302.55	\$30.25	\$332.80	4.00%	Е
Arena Lights						At Cost	Е
Stable Fees - per day	Per Day	\$3.00	\$2.82	\$0.28	\$3.10	3.33%	Е
Stable Fees - per week	Per Week	\$12.00	\$11.36	\$1.14	\$12.50	4.17%	Е
Security Deposit for Pavilion Hire		\$1,000.00	\$2,500.00	\$0.00	\$2,500.00	150.00%	Е
Electricity						At Cost	Е
Squash Courts							
Courts	Per Hour Per Court	\$10.00	\$9.45	\$0.95	\$10.40	4.00%	Е
Key Deposit		\$200.00	\$208.00	\$0.00	\$208.00	4.00%	Е
Hire of Council Facilities							
Parks Functions						POA	Е
Village Hall Hire		\$100.00	\$94.55	\$9.45	\$104.00	4.00%	Е
Street Functions						POA	Е
Hire of Ablution Block						POA	Е
Installation & Removal of Banners	Per Banner	\$210.00	\$218.40	\$0.00	\$218.40	4.00%	Е
Main Street Banners	Per Banner	\$80.00	\$83.20	\$0.00	\$83.20	4.00%	Е

Name	Unit	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 23/24 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Pricing Policy
<b>Bourke Community Centre</b>							
Not-for-profit organisations for meetings - hire			Cleaning t	to be complete	ed by hirer at clo	NIL ose of meeting	E
Community Groups for meetings - hire			Cleaning t	to be complete	ed by hirer at clo	NIL ose of meeting	E
Committee Meetings - hire			Cleaning t	to be complete	ed by hirer at clo	NIL ose of meeting	E
Individual hire for meetings, functions and/or business	per day	\$50.00	\$47.27	\$4.73	\$52.00	4.00%	Е
Not-for-profit organisations for functions or events	per day		Cleaning t	to be complete	\$. ed by hirer at clo	10.00 per day ose of meeting	Е
Public Gates – Ramp & Grids							
Application for Permit – Roads Act 1993 Div 2		\$170.00	\$176.80	\$0.00	\$176.80	4.00%	Е
Cleaning Fee – Ramps & Grids		\$1,574.00	\$1,488.14	\$148.81	\$1,636.95	4.00%	Е
Roads							
Council Local Roads – Heavy Load Permit		\$70.00	\$72.80	\$0.00	\$72.80	4.00%	Α
Road Opening Permit		\$170.00	\$176.80	\$0.00	\$176.80	4.00%	В
Pipe under roads, Telstra							
All Road & Footpath Restoration Work						POA	Е
Rural Addressing - Identification Name Plates and Post		\$75.00	\$70.91	\$7.09	\$78.00	4.00%	
Water							
Water Connection Fee							
Bourke and North Bourke							
20mm Connection – Raw		\$910.00	\$946.00	\$0.00	\$946.00	3.96%	Е
20mm Connection – Filtered		\$1,000.00	\$1,040.00	\$0.00	\$1,040.00	4.00%	Е
25mm Connection – Raw		\$980.00	\$1,019.00	\$0.00	\$1,019.00	3.98%	E
25mm Connection – Filtered		\$1,020.00	\$1,060.00	\$0.00	\$1,060.00	3.92%	Е

continued on next page ... Page 32 of 40

		Year 22/23		Year 23/24			Dulaine
Name	Unit	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Pricing Policy
Develop and North Develop 1 1 1							
Bourke and North Bourke [continued]							
32mm Connection – Raw		\$1,200.00	\$1,248.00	\$0.00	\$1,248.00	4.00%	Е
32mm Connection – Filtered		\$1,940.00	\$2,017.00	\$0.00	\$2,017.00	3.97%	E
40mm Connection – Raw		\$1,300.00	\$1,352.00	\$0.00	\$1,352.00	4.00%	Е
40mm Connection – Filtered		\$2,090.00	\$2,173.00	\$0.00	\$2,173.00	3.97%	Е
50mm Connection – Raw		\$1,710.00	\$1,778.00	\$0.00	\$1,778.00	3.98%	E
50mm Connection – Filtered		\$2,950.00	\$3,068.00	\$0.00	\$3,068.00	4.00%	Е
Above 50mm Connection						POA	Е
Reconnection - Following Disconnection						POA	Е
To be applied to all water supply areas							
Villages							
Byrock		\$930.00	\$967.00	\$0.00	\$967.00	3.98%	E
Louth		\$930.00	\$967.00	\$0.00	\$967.00	3.98%	Е
Enngonia		\$930.00	\$967.00	\$0.00	\$967.00	3.98%	Е
Fords Bridge		\$930.00	\$967.00	\$0.00	\$967.00	3.98%	Е
Wanaaring		\$930.00	\$967.00	\$0.00	\$967.00	3.98%	Е
Reconnection – Following disconnection for non-payment of Rates		\$220.00	\$228.00	\$0.00	\$228.00	3.64%	Е
Water Availability/Access Charges							
20mm Availability/Service – Raw		\$538.00	\$559.00	\$0.00	\$559.00	3.90%	Е
20mm Availability/Service – Filtered		\$214.00	\$222.00	\$0.00	\$222.00	3.74%	Е
25mm Availability/Service – Raw		\$553.00	\$575.00	\$0.00	\$575.00	3.98%	Е
25mm Availability/Service – Filtered		\$262.00	\$272.00	\$0.00	\$272.00	3.82%	Е
32mm Availability/Service – Raw		\$1,131.00	\$1,176.00	\$0.00	\$1,176.00	3.98%	Е
32mm Availability/Service – Filtered		\$537.00	\$558.00	\$0.00	\$558.00	3.91%	Е
40mm Availability/Service – Raw		\$1,751.00	\$1,821.00	\$0.00	\$1,821.00	4.00%	E
40mm Availability/Service – Filtered		\$735.00	\$764.00	\$0.00	\$764.00	3.95%	Е
50mm Availability/Service – Raw		\$3,295.00	\$3,426.00	\$0.00	\$3,426.00	3.98%	E
50mm Availability/Service – Filtered		\$1,008.00	\$1,048.00	\$0.00	\$1,048.00	3.97%	Е

continued on next page ... Page 33 of 40

		Year 22/23		Year 23/24			Duining
Name	Unit	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Pricing Policy
		(mon cor)	(cxoii cory		(mon oo i)	70	
Vater Availability/Access Charges [continued]							
100mm Availability/Service – Raw		\$5,488.00	\$5,707.00	\$0.00	\$5,707.00	3.99%	Е
100mm Availability/Service – Filtered		\$2,019.00	\$2,099.00	\$0.00	\$2,099.00	3.96%	Е
150mm Availability/Service – Raw		\$10,976.00	\$11,415.00	\$0.00	\$11,415.00	4.00%	Е
150mm Availability/Service – Filtered		\$3,933.00	\$4,090.00	\$0.00	\$4,090.00	3.99%	Е
Village Occupied		\$797.00	\$828.00	\$0.00	\$828.00	3.89%	Е
Village Unoccupied		\$92.00	\$95.00	\$0.00	\$95.00	3.26%	Е
Charge to Access Water After Hours at WTP		\$105.00	\$109.00	\$0.00	\$109.00	3.81%	Е
Vater Consumption/Usage							
Metred Filtered Water	Per Kilolitre	\$2.31	\$2.40	\$0.00	\$2.40	3.90%	Е
Metred Reading							
Metred Reading Fee		\$40.00	\$41.60	\$0.00	\$41.60	4.00%	Е
On sale of property for settlement purposes							
Bulk Water Tanker Sales							
Tanker Sales – Raw	Per Kilolitre	\$4.30	\$4.45	\$0.00	\$4.45	3.49%	Е
Tanker Sales – Filtered	Per Kilolitre	\$3.40	\$3.55	\$0.00	\$3.55	4.41%	Е
Bulk Water Sales via pipeline	Per kilolitre	\$4.30	\$4.45	\$0.00	\$4.45	3.49%	Е
Vater Repairs							
Repairs or Renewal						POA	Е
Sewer							
Sewer Repairs							
Repairs or Renewal						POA	Е

Name	Unit	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 23/24 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Pricing Policy
Sewerage Connection Fee							
New Connection to Council's Sewerage System		\$1,102.00	\$1,146.00	\$0.00	\$1,146.00	3.99%	Е
Re-connection to Council Sewerage System		\$714.00	\$742.00	\$0.00	\$742.00	3.92%	Е
Only available if location of boundary is known, inspection required							
Sewerage Availability/Access Charge							
Sewerage Available Single		\$783.00	\$814.00	\$0.00	\$814.00	3.96%	Е
Sewerage Available Multi		\$783.00	\$814.00	\$0.00	\$814.00	3.96%	Е
Drainage							
Urban Drainage Charge		\$178.00	\$185.00	\$0.00	\$185.00	3.93%	Е
Private Works Hire - External Plant Rates Graders							
CAT Grader 12M	Per Hour	\$297.24	\$254.00	\$25.40	\$279.40	-6.00%	N/A
John Deere Grader 770G	Per Hour	\$297.24	\$270.23	\$27.02	\$297.25	0.00%	N/A
CAT Grader 12M – O/T	Per Hour	\$354.90	\$345.45	\$34.55	\$380.00	7.07%	N/A
John Deere Grader 770 – O/T	Per Hour	\$354.90	\$345.45	\$34.55	\$380.00	7.07%	N/A
Loaders							
CAT 950 Loader	Per Hour	\$299.15	\$272.73	\$27.27	\$300.00	0.28%	N/A
CAT 950 Loader – O/T	Per Hour	\$387.82	\$363.64	\$36.36	\$400.00	3.14%	N/A
Backhoes/Skid Steers							
CAT Backhoe	Per Hour	\$198.28	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	0.87%	N/A
Case Skid Steer	Per Hour	\$192.50	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	3.90%	N/A
CAT Backhoe – O/T	Per Hour	\$274.19	\$270.00	\$27.00	\$297.00	8.32%	N/A
Case Skid Steer – O/T	Per Hour	\$266.20	\$270.00	\$27.00	\$297.00	11.57%	N/A

		Year 22/23		Year 23/24			Pricing
Name	Unit	Fee	Fee	GST	Fee	Increase	Policy
		(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	%	
Tractors							
John Deere Tractor 6430	Per Hour	\$268.40	\$245.45	\$24.55	\$270.00	0.60%	N/A
John Deere Tractor 6430 – O/T	Per Hour	\$354.05	\$336.36	\$33.64	\$370.00	4.51%	N/A
Rollers							
Ammann Multi Tyre Roller	Per Hour	\$204.16	\$213.64	\$21.36	\$235.00	15.11%	N/A
Ammann Smooth Drum Roller	Per Hour	\$204.16	\$213.64	\$21.36	\$235.00	15.11%	N/A
Ammann Padfoot	Per Hour	\$204.16	\$213.64	\$21.36	\$235.00	15.11%	N/A
Ammann Multi Tyre Roller - O/T	Per Hour	\$289.87	\$304.55	\$30.45	\$335.00	15.57%	N/A
Ammann Smooth Drum Roller - O/T	Per Hour	\$289.87	\$304.55	\$30.45	\$335.00	15.57%	N/A
Ammann Padfoot - O/T	Per Hour	\$289.87	\$304.55	\$30.45	\$335.00	15.57%	N/A
Water Carts							
Water Tanker B – Double 55,000 Litres	Per Hour	\$87.78	\$79.82	\$7.98	\$87.80	0.02%	N/A
Water Tanker B – Double Moore 55,000 Litres	Per Hour	\$87.78	\$79.82	\$7.98	\$87.80	0.02%	N/A
Water Tanker B – Double 55,000 Litres – O/T	Per Hour	\$87.78	\$79.82	\$7.98	\$87.80	0.02%	N/A
Water Tanker B – Double Moore 55,000 Litres – O/T	Per Hour	\$87.78	\$79.82	\$7.98	\$87.80	0.02%	N/A
Miscellaneous							
Crane – Franna	Per Hour	\$385.62	\$350.55	\$35.05	\$385.60	-0.01%	N/A
Forklift – Mitsubishi	Per Hour	\$158.00	\$154.54	\$15.45	\$170.00	7.59%	N/A
Forklift – Toyota	Per Hour	\$158.00	\$154.54	\$15.45	\$170.00	7.59%	N/A
Cherry Picker	Per Hour	\$236.64	\$215.14	\$21.51	\$236.65	0.00%	N/A
Caravan	Per Day	\$60.50	\$55.00	\$5.50	\$60.50	0.00%	N/A
Includes gas power cords							
Fuel trailer	Per Hour	\$24.26	\$22.05	\$2.20	\$24.25	-0.04%	N/A
Trailer	Per Hour	\$16.50	\$15.00	\$1.50	\$16.50	0.00%	N/A
Traffic Lights	Per Hour	\$60.06	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	-0.10%	N/A
POA for long term							

continued on next page ... Page 36 of 40

Name	Unit	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 23/24 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Pricing Policy
Miscellaneous [continued]							
Atlas Copco Compressor POA for long term without operator	Per Hour	\$46.20	\$42.00	\$4.20	\$46.20	0.00%	N/A
Crane – Franna – O/T	Per Hour	\$448.14	\$407.27	\$40.73	\$448.00	-0.03%	N/A
Forklift – Mitsubishi – O/T	Per Hour	\$242.88	\$243.64	\$24.36	\$268.00	10.34%	N/A
Forklift – Toyota – O/T	Per Hour	\$242.88	\$243.64	\$24.36	\$268.00	10.34%	N/A
Cherry Picker – O/T	Per Hour	\$341.08	\$310.00	\$31.00	\$341.00	-0.02%	N/A
Caravan – O/T	Per Hour	\$60.50	\$55.00	\$5.50	\$60.50	0.00%	N/A
Includes gas power cords							
Fuel Trailer – O/T	Per Hour	\$17.33	\$15.77	\$1.58	\$17.35	0.12%	N/A
Trailer – O/T	Per Hour	\$16.50	\$15.00	\$1.50	\$16.50	0.00%	N/A
Traffic Lights – O/T	Per Hour	\$60.06	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	-0.10%	N/A
POA for long term							
Atlas Copco Compressor – O/T	Per Hour	\$46.20	\$42.00	\$4.20	\$46.20	0.00%	N/A
POA for long term without operator							
Mowers							
Kubota Mower	Per Hour	\$115.50	\$105.00	\$10.50	\$115.50	0.00%	N/A
Kubota Mower – O//T	Per Hour	\$184.80	\$168.00	\$16.80	\$184.80	0.00%	N/A
Pumps Water/Waste Water							
Sykes Pump	Per Hour	\$16.50	\$15.00	\$1.50	\$16.50	0.00%	N/A
Sewer Trailer	Per Hour	\$132.00	\$120.00	\$12.00	\$132.00	0.00%	N/A
With operator							
Sykes Pump – O/T	Per Hour	\$16.50	\$15.00	\$1.50	\$16.50	0.00%	N/A
Sewer Trailer – O/T	Per Hour	\$176.00	\$160.00	\$16.00	\$176.00	0.00%	N/A
With operator							

Per Hour   \$93.50   \$95.46   \$95.50   \$105.00   \$12.30%   \$10.50			Year 22/23		Year 23/24			Pricing
Der Hour   \$93.50   \$95.46   \$9.55   \$105.00   \$12.30%   N/A	Name	Unit			GST		Increase %	
Der Hour   \$93.50   \$95.46   \$9.55   \$105.00   \$12.30%   N/A								
Truck Additional         Per Hour         \$55.00         \$50.00         \$55.00         0.00%         NA           Western Star Prime Mover         Per Hour         \$277.09         \$254.55         \$22.45         \$280.00         1.05%         NA           Kenworth Prime Mover         Per Hour         \$277.09         \$254.55         \$25.45         \$280.00         1.05%         NA           Moore Side Tipper         Per Hour         \$79.87         \$74.55         \$7.45         \$82.00         2.67%         NA           Bridge Truck with Crane         Per Hour         \$59.40         \$54.00         \$5.40         \$59.40         0.00%         NA           Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck         Per Hour         \$276.10         \$287.27         \$28.73         \$316.00         \$14.59         NA           Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck         Per Hour         \$276.10         \$287.27         \$28.73         \$316.00         \$4.45%         NA           Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck         Per Hour         \$177.10         \$168.18         \$16.92         \$287.50         0.00%         NA           Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck         \$177.10         \$168.18         \$16.92         \$287.50         0.00%         NA           Street Sweeper Hino </td <td>Trucks</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>	Trucks							
Per Hour   \$55.00   \$50.00   \$55.00   \$0.00	Low Loader	Per Hour	\$93.50	\$95.46	\$9.55	\$105.00	12.30%	N/A
Western Star Prime Mover         Per Hour Kenworth Prime Mover         S277.09         \$254.55         \$25.45         \$280.00         1.05%         N/A           Kenworth Prime Mover         Per Hour Per Hour S277.09         \$254.55         \$25.45         \$280.00         1.05%         N/A           Moore Side Tipper         Per Hour Per Hour Per Hour S59.40         \$54.00         \$55.40         \$55.	Truck Additional							
Kemworth Prime Mover         Per Hour         \$277.09         \$254.55         \$25.45         \$280.00         1.05%         N/A           Moore Side Tipper         Per Hour         \$79.87         \$74.55         \$7.45         \$82.00         2.67%         N/A           Dolly         Per Hour         \$59.40         \$54.00         \$54.00         \$55.00         20.00%         N/A           Bridge Truck with Crane         Per Hour         \$236.50         \$21.50         \$23.55         0.00%         N/A           Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck         Per Hour         \$276.10         \$287.27         \$28.73         \$316.00         14.45%         N/A           With 2 Operators         Street Sweeper Hino         Per Hour         \$177.10         \$168.18         \$16.82         \$185.00         4.46%         N/A           Garbage Truck         Per Hour         \$152.00         \$168.18         \$16.82         \$185.00         20.00         N/A           Garbage Truck         Per Hour         \$152.00         \$168.18         \$16.82         \$185.00         20.00         N/A           Isuzu Hendoul Garbage Compactor         Per Hour         \$152.00         \$168.18         \$16.82         \$185.00         20.171%         N/A	Trailer – Tandem 15,000kg	Per Hour	\$55.00	\$50.00	\$5.00	\$55.00	0.00%	N/A
Moore Side Tipper   Per Hour   \$79.87   \$74.55   \$7.45   \$82.00   2.67%   N/A     Dolly   Per Hour   \$59.40   \$54.00   \$54.00   \$55.40   \$59.40   0.00%   N/A     Bridge Truck with Crane   Per Hour   \$29.50   \$215.00   \$21.50   \$236.50   0.00%   N/A     Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck   Per Hour   \$276.10   \$287.27   \$28.73   \$316.00   14.45%   N/A     with 2 Operators   Per Hour   \$177.10   \$168.18   \$16.82   \$185.00   4.46%   N/A     International Garbage Compactor   Per Hour   \$269.50   \$245.00   \$245.00   \$245.00   \$269.50   0.00%   N/A     Garbage Truck   Per Hour   \$128.70   \$168.18   \$16.82   \$185.00   4.46%   N/A     International Garbage Compactor   Per Hour   \$269.50   \$245.00   \$245.00   \$245.00   \$269.50   0.00%   N/A     Garbage Truck   Per Hour   \$152.00   \$168.18   \$16.82   \$185.00   21.71%   N/A     Isuzu NPR 400 Long Tipper   Per Hour   \$128.70   \$201.82   \$201.8   \$222.00   72.49%   N/A     Isuzu Truck Light Crew Cab NPR 250/300   Per Hour   \$167.20   \$168.18   \$16.82   \$185.00   10.65%   N/A     Isuzu Heavy Fitters Truck 550 Long   Per Hour   \$167.20   \$168.18   \$16.82   \$185.00   10.65%   N/A     Isuzu Loader – O/T   Per Hour   \$201.30   \$201.82   \$201.8   \$222.00   72.49%   N/A     Isuzu Truck Additional   Per Hour   \$323.40   \$343.64   \$343.6   \$378.00   16.88%   N/A     Kenworth Prime Mover – O/T   Per Hour   \$323.40   \$343.64   \$343.6   \$378.00   16.88%   N/A     Kenworth Prime Mover – O/T   Per Hour   \$323.40   \$343.64   \$343.6   \$378.00   16.88%   N/A     Kenworth Prime Mover – O/T   Per Hour   \$383.00   \$376.30   \$378.00   \$380.00   \$0.00%   N/A     Moore Side Tipper – O/T   Per Hour   \$39.50   \$36.00   \$36.00   \$308.00   \$0.00%   N/A     Bridge Truck with Crane – O/T   Per Hour   \$39.50   \$36.00   \$376.30   \$378.00   \$308.00   \$3	Western Star Prime Mover	Per Hour	\$277.09	\$254.55	\$25.45	\$280.00	1.05%	N/A
Dolly   Per Hour   \$59.40   \$54.00   \$55.40   \$59.40   \$0.00%   N/A     Bridge Truck with Crane   Per Hour   \$236.50   \$215.00   \$21.50   \$226.50   0.00%   N/A     Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck   Per Hour   \$276.10   \$276.10   \$287.27   \$28.73   \$316.00   14.45%   N/A     With 2 Operators	Kenworth Prime Mover	Per Hour	\$277.09	\$254.55	\$25.45	\$280.00	1.05%	N/A
Bridge Truck with Crane         Per Hour         \$236.50         \$215.00         \$236.50         0.00%         N/A           Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck         Per Hour         \$276.10         \$287.27         \$28.73         \$316.00         14.45%         N/A           with 2 Operators         Street Sweeper Hino         Per Hour         \$177.10         \$168.18         \$16.82         \$185.00         4.46%         N/A           International Garbage Compactor         Per Hour         \$126.00         \$245.00         \$245.00         \$265.00         0.00%         N/A           Garbage Truck         Per Hour         \$152.00         \$168.18         \$16.82         \$185.00         21.71%         N/A           Isuzu NPR 400 Long Tipper         Per Hour         \$128.70         \$201.82         \$20.18         \$222.00         72.49%         N/A           Isuzu Truck Light Crew Cab NPR 250/300         Per Hour         \$167.20         \$168.18         \$16.82         \$185.00         10.65%         N/A           Isuzu Truck Additional         Per Hour         \$301.30         \$201.82         \$20.18         \$222.00         10.28%         N/A           Truck Additional         Per Hour         \$55.00         \$50.00         \$5.00         \$5.00	Moore Side Tipper	Per Hour	\$79.87	\$74.55	\$7.45	\$82.00	2.67%	N/A
Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck with 2 Operators         Per Hour with 2 Operators         \$276.10         \$287.27         \$28.73         \$316.00         14.45% N/A with 2 Operators           Street Sweeper Hino         Per Hour \$177.10         \$168.18         \$16.82         \$185.00         4.46% N/A	Dolly	Per Hour	\$59.40	\$54.00	\$5.40	\$59.40	0.00%	N/A
with 2 Operators         Street Sweeper Hino         Per Hour         \$177.10         \$168.18         \$16.82         \$185.00         4.46%         N/A           International Garbage Compactor         Per Hour         \$269.50         \$245.00         \$245.00         \$269.50         0.00%         N/A           Garbage Truck         Per Hour         \$152.00         \$168.18         \$16.82         \$185.00         21.71%         N/A           Isuzu NPR 400 Long Tipper         Per Hour         \$128.70         \$201.82         \$20.18         \$222.00         72.49%         N/A           Isuzu Truck Light Crew Cab NPR 250/300         Per Hour         \$167.20         \$168.18         \$16.82         \$185.00         10.65%         N/A           Isuzu Theavy Fitters Truck 550 Long         Per Hour         \$201.30         \$201.82         \$20.18         \$222.00         10.26%         N/A           Low Loader – O/T         Per Hour         \$93.50         \$95.46         \$9.55         \$105.00         12.30%         N/A           Truck Additional         Trailer – Tandem 15,000kg – O/T         Per Hour         \$55.00         \$50.00         \$5.00         \$55.00         0.00%         N/A           Western Star Prime Mover – O/T         Per Hour         \$323.40         \$	Bridge Truck with Crane	Per Hour	\$236.50	\$215.00	\$21.50	\$236.50	0.00%	N/A
Street Sweeper Hino         Per Hour         \$177.10         \$168.18         \$16.82         \$185.00         4.46%         N/A           International Garbage Compactor         Per Hour         \$269.50         \$245.00         \$24.50         \$269.50         0.00%         N/A           Garbage Truck         Per Hour         \$152.00         \$168.18         \$16.82         \$185.00         21.71%         N/A           Isuzu NPR 400 Long Tipper         Per Hour         \$128.70         \$201.82         \$20.18         \$222.00         72.49%         N/A           Isuzu Truck Light Crew Cab NPR 250/300         Per Hour         \$167.20         \$168.18         \$16.82         \$185.00         10.65%         N/A           Isuzu Heavy Fitters Truck 550 Long         Per Hour         \$201.30         \$201.82         \$20.18         \$222.00         10.28%         N/A           Low Loader – O/T         Per Hour         \$93.50         \$95.46         \$9.55         \$105.00         12.30%         N/A           Truck Additional         Trailer – Tandem 15,000kg – O/T         Per Hour         \$55.00         \$50.00         \$5.00         \$50.00         \$0.00%         N/A           Western Star Prime Mover – O/T         Per Hour         \$323.40         \$343.64         \$343.6	Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck	Per Hour	\$276.10	\$287.27	\$28.73	\$316.00	14.45%	N/A
International Garbage Compactor	with 2 Operators							
Garbage Truck         Per Hour         \$152.00         \$168.18         \$16.82         \$185.00         21.71%         N/A           Isuzu NPR 400 Long Tipper         Per Hour         \$128.70         \$201.82         \$20.18         \$222.00         72.49%         N/A           Isuzu Truck Light Crew Cab NPR 250/300         Per Hour         \$167.20         \$168.18         \$16.82         \$185.00         10.65%         N/A           Isuzu Heavy Fitters Truck 550 Long         Per Hour         \$201.30         \$201.82         \$20.18         \$222.00         10.28%         N/A           Low Loader – O/T         Per Hour         \$93.50         \$95.46         \$9.55         \$105.00         12.30%         N/A           Truck Additional         Trailer – Tandem 15,000kg – O/T         Per Hour         \$55.00         \$50.00         \$55.00         0.00%         N/A           Western Star Prime Mover – O/T         Per Hour         \$323.40         \$343.64         \$343.6         \$378.00         16.88%         N/A           Kenworth Prime Mover – O/T         Per Hour         \$58.30         \$74.55         \$7.45         \$82.00         40.65%         N/A           Dolly – O/T         Per Hour         \$49.50         \$54.00         \$5.40         \$59.40         20.00	Street Sweeper Hino	Per Hour	\$177.10	\$168.18	\$16.82	\$185.00	4.46%	N/A
Suzu NPR 400 Long Tipper   Per Hour   \$128.70   \$201.82   \$20.18   \$222.00   72.49%   N/A     Suzu Truck Light Crew Cab NPR 250/300   Per Hour   \$167.20   \$168.18   \$16.82   \$185.00   10.65%   N/A     Suzu Heavy Fitters Truck 550 Long   Per Hour   \$201.30   \$201.82   \$20.18   \$222.00   10.28%   N/A     Low Loader – O/T   Per Hour   \$93.50   \$95.46   \$9.55   \$105.00   12.30%   N/A     Truck Additional   Truck Additional   Per Hour   \$55.00   \$55.00   \$55.00   \$55.00   \$0.00%   N/A     Western Star Prime Mover – O/T   Per Hour   \$323.40   \$343.64   \$343.66   \$378.00   16.88%   N/A     Kenworth Prime Mover – O/T   Per Hour   \$58.30   \$74.55   \$7.45   \$82.00   40.65%   N/A     Moore Side Tipper – O/T   Per Hour   \$49.50   \$54.00   \$55.00   \$50.00   \$0.00%   N/A     Bridge Truck with Crane – O/T   Per Hour   \$308.00   \$280.00   \$28.00   \$308.00   0.00%   N/A     Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck – O/T   Per Hour   \$339.90   \$376.36   \$376.40   \$414.00   21.80%   N/A     2 Operators   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$227.00   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$227.00   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$227.00   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$227.00   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$227.00   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$227.00   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$227.00   \$229.70   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$227.00   \$227.00   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$227.00   \$227.00   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$227.00   \$227.00   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$227.00   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A	International Garbage Compactor	Per Hour	\$269.50	\$245.00	\$24.50	\$269.50	0.00%	N/A
Suzu Truck Light Crew Cab NPR 250/300   Per Hour   \$167.20   \$168.18   \$16.82   \$185.00   10.65%   N/A     Suzu Heavy Fitters Truck 550 Long   Per Hour   \$201.30   \$201.82   \$20.18   \$222.00   10.28%   N/A     Low Loader – O/T   Per Hour   \$93.50   \$95.46   \$9.55   \$105.00   12.30%   N/A     Truck Additional   Truck Additional   Per Hour   \$55.00   \$50.00   \$50.00   \$55.00   \$55.00   \$0.00%   N/A     Western Star Prime Mover – O/T   Per Hour   \$323.40   \$343.64   \$34.36   \$378.00   16.88%   N/A     Kenworth Prime Mover – O/T   Per Hour   \$323.40   \$343.64   \$34.36   \$378.00   16.88%   N/A     Moore Side Tipper – O/T   Per Hour   \$58.30   \$74.55   \$7.45   \$82.00   40.65%   N/A     Dolly – O/T   Per Hour   \$49.50   \$54.00   \$55.00   \$308.00   0.00%   N/A     Bridge Truck with Crane – O/T   Per Hour   \$308.00   \$280.00   \$308.00   0.00%   N/A     Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck – O/T   Per Hour   \$339.90   \$376.36   \$37.64   \$414.00   21.80%   N/A     2 Operators   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$22.70   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$22.70   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$22.70   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$22.70   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$22.70   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$22.70   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$22.70   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$22.70   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$22.70   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$22.70   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$22.70   \$249.70   0.00%   N/A     Street Sweeper Hino – O/T   Per Hour   \$249.70   \$227.00   \$22.	Garbage Truck	Per Hour	\$152.00	\$168.18	\$16.82	\$185.00	21.71%	N/A
Suzu Heavy Fitters Truck 550 Long	Isuzu NPR 400 Long Tipper	Per Hour	\$128.70	\$201.82	\$20.18	\$222.00	72.49%	N/A
Low Loader – O/T       Per Hour       \$93.50       \$95.46       \$9.55       \$105.00       12.30%       N/A         Truck Additional         Trailer – Tandem 15,000kg – O/T       Per Hour       \$55.00       \$50.00       \$55.00       0.00%       N/A         Western Star Prime Mover – O/T       Per Hour       \$323.40       \$343.64       \$34.36       \$378.00       16.88%       N/A         Kenworth Prime Mover – O/T       Per Hour       \$323.40       \$343.64       \$34.36       \$378.00       16.88%       N/A         Moore Side Tipper – O/T       Per Hour       \$58.30       \$74.55       \$7.45       \$82.00       40.65%       N/A         Dolly – O/T       Per Hour       \$49.50       \$54.00       \$5.40       \$59.40       20.00%       N/A         Bridge Truck with Crane – O/T       Per Hour       \$308.00       \$280.00       \$280.00       \$308.00       0.00%       N/A         Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck – O/T       Per Hour       \$339.90       \$376.36       \$37.64       \$414.00       21.80%       N/A         2 Operators       Street Sweeper Hino – O/T       Per Hour       \$249.70       \$227.00       \$227.00       \$249.70       0.00%       N/A	Isuzu Truck Light Crew Cab NPR 250/300	Per Hour	\$167.20	\$168.18	\$16.82	\$185.00	10.65%	N/A
Truck Additional           Trailer – Tandem 15,000kg – O/T         Per Hour         \$55.00         \$50.00         \$55.00         0.00%         N/A           Western Star Prime Mover – O/T         Per Hour         \$323.40         \$343.64         \$34.36         \$378.00         16.88%         N/A           Kenworth Prime Mover – O/T         Per Hour         \$323.40         \$343.64         \$34.36         \$378.00         16.88%         N/A           Moore Side Tipper – O/T         Per Hour         \$58.30         \$74.55         \$7.45         \$82.00         40.65%         N/A           Dolly – O/T         Per Hour         \$49.50         \$54.00         \$5.40         \$59.40         20.00%         N/A           Bridge Truck with Crane – O/T         Per Hour         \$308.00         \$280.00         \$28.00         \$308.00         0.00%         N/A           Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck – O/T         Per Hour         \$339.90         \$376.36         \$37.64         \$414.00         21.80%         N/A           2 Operators         Street Sweeper Hino – O/T         Per Hour         \$249.70         \$227.00         \$249.70         0.00%         N/A	Isuzu Heavy Fitters Truck 550 Long	Per Hour	\$201.30	\$201.82	\$20.18	\$222.00	10.28%	N/A
Trailer – Tandem 15,000kg – O/T         Per Hour         \$55.00         \$50.00         \$55.00         0.00%         N/A           Western Star Prime Mover – O/T         Per Hour         \$323.40         \$343.64         \$34.36         \$378.00         16.88%         N/A           Kenworth Prime Mover – O/T         Per Hour         \$323.40         \$343.64         \$34.36         \$378.00         16.88%         N/A           Moore Side Tipper – O/T         Per Hour         \$58.30         \$74.55         \$7.45         \$82.00         40.65%         N/A           Dolly – O/T         Per Hour         \$49.50         \$54.00         \$5.40         \$59.40         20.00%         N/A           Bridge Truck with Crane – O/T         Per Hour         \$308.00         \$280.00         \$28.00         \$308.00         0.00%         N/A           Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck – O/T         Per Hour         \$339.90         \$376.36         \$37.64         \$414.00         21.80%         N/A           2 Operators         Street Sweeper Hino – O/T         Per Hour         \$249.70         \$227.00         \$249.70         0.00%         N/A	Low Loader – O/T	Per Hour	\$93.50	\$95.46	\$9.55	\$105.00	12.30%	N/A
Western Star Prime Mover – O/T         Per Hour         \$323.40         \$343.64         \$34.36         \$378.00         16.88%         N/A           Kenworth Prime Mover – O/T         Per Hour         \$323.40         \$343.64         \$34.36         \$378.00         16.88%         N/A           Moore Side Tipper – O/T         Per Hour         \$58.30         \$74.55         \$7.45         \$82.00         40.65%         N/A           Dolly – O/T         Per Hour         \$49.50         \$54.00         \$5.40         \$59.40         20.00%         N/A           Bridge Truck with Crane – O/T         Per Hour         \$308.00         \$28.00         \$308.00         0.00%         N/A           Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck – O/T         Per Hour         \$339.90         \$376.36         \$37.64         \$414.00         21.80%         N/A           2 Operators         Street Sweeper Hino – O/T         Per Hour         \$249.70         \$227.00         \$22.70         \$249.70         0.00%         N/A	Truck Additional							
Kenworth Prime Mover – O/T         Per Hour         \$323.40         \$343.64         \$34.36         \$378.00         16.88%         N/A           Moore Side Tipper – O/T         Per Hour         \$58.30         \$74.55         \$7.45         \$82.00         40.65%         N/A           Dolly – O/T         Per Hour         \$49.50         \$54.00         \$59.40         20.00%         N/A           Bridge Truck with Crane – O/T         Per Hour         \$308.00         \$280.00         \$308.00         0.00%         N/A           Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck – O/T         Per Hour         \$339.90         \$376.36         \$37.64         \$414.00         21.80%         N/A           2 Operators           Street Sweeper Hino – O/T         Per Hour         \$249.70         \$227.00         \$249.70         0.00%         N/A	Trailer – Tandem 15,000kg – O/T	Per Hour	\$55.00	\$50.00	\$5.00	\$55.00	0.00%	N/A
Moore Side Tipper – O/T         Per Hour         \$58.30         \$74.55         \$7.45         \$82.00         40.65%         N/A           Dolly – O/T         Per Hour         \$49.50         \$54.00         \$5.40         \$59.40         20.00%         N/A           Bridge Truck with Crane – O/T         Per Hour         \$308.00         \$28.00         \$308.00         0.00%         N/A           Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck – O/T         Per Hour         \$339.90         \$376.36         \$37.64         \$414.00         21.80%         N/A           2 Operators         Street Sweeper Hino – O/T         Per Hour         \$249.70         \$227.00         \$249.70         0.00%         N/A	Western Star Prime Mover – O/T	Per Hour	\$323.40	\$343.64	\$34.36	\$378.00	16.88%	N/A
Dolly - O/T         Per Hour         \$49.50         \$54.00         \$5.40         \$59.40         20.00%         N/A           Bridge Truck with Crane - O/T         Per Hour         \$308.00         \$280.00         \$308.00         0.00%         N/A           Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck - O/T         Per Hour         \$339.90         \$376.36         \$37.64         \$414.00         21.80%         N/A           2 Operators         Street Sweeper Hino - O/T         Per Hour         \$249.70         \$227.00         \$249.70         0.00%         N/A	Kenworth Prime Mover – O/T	Per Hour	\$323.40	\$343.64	\$34.36	\$378.00	16.88%	N/A
Bridge Truck with Crane – O/T         Per Hour         \$308.00         \$280.00         \$308.00         0.00%         N/A           Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck – O/T         Per Hour         \$339.90         \$376.36         \$37.64         \$414.00         21.80%         N/A           2 Operators         Street Sweeper Hino – O/T         Per Hour         \$249.70         \$227.00         \$249.70         0.00%         N/A	Moore Side Tipper – O/T	Per Hour	\$58.30	\$74.55	\$7.45	\$82.00	40.65%	N/A
Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck – O/T       Per Hour       \$339.90       \$376.36       \$37.64       \$414.00       21.80%       N/A         2 Operators         Street Sweeper Hino – O/T       Per Hour       \$249.70       \$227.00       \$249.70       0.00%       N/A	Dolly – O/T	Per Hour	\$49.50	\$54.00	\$5.40	\$59.40	20.00%	N/A
2 Operators  Street Sweeper Hino – O/T  Per Hour \$249.70 \$227.00 \$22.70 \$249.70 0.00% N/A	Bridge Truck with Crane – O/T	Per Hour	\$308.00	\$280.00	\$28.00	\$308.00	0.00%	N/A
Street Sweeper Hino – O/T Per Hour \$249.70 \$227.00 \$22.70 \$249.70 0.00% N/A	Mobile Bitumen Patching Truck – O/T	Per Hour	\$339.90	\$376.36	\$37.64	\$414.00	21.80%	N/A
	2 Operators							
International Garbage Compactor – O/T Per Hour \$343.20 \$312.00 \$31.20 \$343.20 0.00% N/A	Street Sweeper Hino – O/T	Per Hour	\$249.70	\$227.00	\$22.70	\$249.70	0.00%	N/A
	International Garbage Compactor – O/T	Per Hour	\$343.20	\$312.00	\$31.20	\$343.20	0.00%	N/A

continued on next page ... Page 38 of 40

Name	Unit	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 23/24 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Pricing Policy
Trucks [continued]							
Garbage Truck – O/T	Per Hour	\$240.90	\$257.27	\$25.73	\$283.00	17.48%	N/A
Isuzu NPR 400 Long Tipper – O/T	Per Hour	\$206.80	\$290.00	\$29.00	\$319.00	54.26%	N/A
Isuzu Truck Light Crew Cab NPR 250/300 – O/T	Per Hour	\$240.90	\$256.36	\$25.64	\$282.00	17.06%	N/A
Isuzu Heavy Fitters Truck 550 Long – O/T	Per Hour	\$275.00	\$290.00	\$29.00	\$319.00	16.00%	N/A
RTA Heavy Vehicle Station							
RTA Heavy Vehicle Station	Per Hour	\$176.00	\$166.36	\$16.64	\$183.00	3.98%	N/A
Includes Bond for cleaning							
RTA Heavy Vehicle Station – O/T	Per Hour	\$176.00	\$166.36	\$16.64	\$183.00	3.98%	N/A
Includes Bond for cleaning							
Materials  Quantities greater than 10 cubic metres quoted separately							
Loam Type Sand	Per Cubic Metre	\$66.00	\$62.41	\$6.24	\$68.65	4.02%	N/A
Free for footpaths							
Local Area Uncrushed Gravel	Per Cubic Metre	\$66.00	\$62.41	\$6.24	\$68.65	4.02%	N/A
Crusher Dust	Per Cubic Metre	\$88.00	\$83.18	\$8.32	\$91.50	3.98%	N/A
5mm and 7mm Aggregate	Per Cubic Metre	\$159.50	\$150.82	\$15.08	\$165.90	4.01%	N/A
10mm and 14mm Aggregate	Per Cubic Metre	\$159.50	\$150.82	\$15.08	\$165.90	4.01%	N/A
Personal Rates for Private Works Rate/Hour							
Nation Tour							
Labourer	Per Hour	\$52.80	\$49.09	\$4.91	\$54.00	2.27%	N/A
Operator	Per Hour	\$64.90	\$62.73	\$6.27	\$69.00	6.32%	N/A
Driver	Per Hour	\$64.90	\$56.36	\$5.64	\$62.00	-4.47%	N/A
Tradesperson	Per Hour	\$75.90	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	-14.36%	N/A
Supervisor	Per Hour	\$86.90	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	-19.45%	N/A

Name	Unit	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Policy
Overtime							
Labourer – O/T	Per Hour	\$79.20	\$98.18	\$9.82	\$108.00	36.36%	N/A
Operator – O/T	Per Hour	\$97.35	\$125.45	\$12.55	\$138.00	41.76%	N/A
Driver – O/T	Per Hour	\$97.35	\$112.73	\$11.27	\$124.00	27.38%	N/A
Tradesperson – O/T	Per Hour	\$113.85	\$118.18	\$11.82	\$130.00	14.19%	N/A

Per Hour

Supervisor – O/T

Year 22/23

\$130.35

\$127.27

Year 23/24

\$12.73

\$140.00

N/A

7.40%